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Church Mission Statement of

The Drive Methodist Church

The Drive Methodist Church aims to be faithful to the
commandments of Jesus, and the calling of the Methodist
Church.

The calling of the Methodist Church is to respond to the
gospel of God’s love in Christ and to live out its
discipleship in worship and mission, and to fulfil the
promises detailed in the Methodist worship book.

Provide a weekly opportunity for all people to worship
God in Christ, here at The Drive Methodist Church.

Enable people to grow and learn as Christians through
mutual support and care.

Be a good neighbour to the immediate and wider
community. Sharing our faith with others through pastoral
care, church activities and communication.
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A Message from Reverend Bernadino

June 2022
To:  the congregations of the Barking, Dagenham and Ilford
Circuit

Dear Friends
I greet you in name of our Saviour Christ.  I am writing to
inform you of decisions taken by the Circuit Meeting last week.

After a process of consultation, in which many of you will have
participated in your local churches, and some at a Circuit
Consultation Workshop that we held at Goodmayes Methodist
Church, the Circuit Meeting agreed to accept a
recommendation from that process.

The recommendation suggested, was that the Circuit should
have three staff members, seven churches, and one or two
community centres.

This will enable the Circuit to slim down to its reality and save
resources, that can be used for mission instead.

The vote at the meeting was unanimous.
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The Circuit also agreed to start implementing the three staff
members from September 2023.  As a result, when I retire, I
will not be replaced.

This action means that the manse which I occupy, will be
refurbished as per the quinquennial report at a rough
estimate of between £60.000-£80,000 which cannot be done
using the Circuit reserves.

With my exit, the Circuit will save at least £50,000, which
can be applied to the refurbishment.

I wish the Circuit success as we move into the
implementation phase of the vision, and I pray that the Lord
will enable all of us to be open to God’s working in our Cir-
cuit.

Continue to be blessed,

Revd Bernardino Mandlate
Circuit Superintendent

(Rev. Mmasape is at conference)



5

A BLESSING FOR UKRAINE

Heavenly Father,

hear our prayers for our brothers and

sisters in Ukraine.

Lord we ask for peace

for those who need peace,

reconciliation for those

who need reconciliation

and comfort for all

who don't know what tomorrow will

bring.

Lord may your Kingdom come, and Your

will be done.

Amen
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 talking to someone on a train
 volunteering at the local hospice
 lending an ear to a work colleague facing a difficult

situation.

In all of these things the service is mutual: both sides give
and receive.

Churches have a good record of serving their communities.
Church buildings are often meeting places for many
community groups. In addition, the church may support
coffee mornings, toddler groups, luncheon clubs, uniformed
organisations and many other activities.

Lets continue to serve in Jesus’ name.

( Mmasape is currently preparing for Conference)

Bible Reading Group

We will meet on Friday 22nd July at Jan and John’s 104
Wanstead Lane at 11:00. We will discuss Galatians
Chapter 6 followed by refreshments.

New members always welcome.
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Church Family News
We remember our own young people, many of
whom have been working tirelessly in preparation
for their exams and assessments. Good luck to
you all.

Somehow TDY have found time to work with Mike
and develop the church website. We now have an
Instagram page, which you must call

`INSTA’ otherwise you will give away your
advanced age. Take a look at the home page of
the website and you will see that Mike has
installed a shiny new button. This is the link to
the new Instagram page that TDY are running.

Don’t be fooled that I am knowledgeable…..I am
only repeating what Rochelle has reported. See
page 17 for further details

Take a Look

We send our love and very best wishes to Collins
Frimpong—Manso as he takes the next step on his
journey into the ministry.

I'm happy to report that our friends Brian and Oli
have recovered  from the falls they had in June.
Unfortunately, Josie, is still feeling uncomfortable
and fragile but is receiving the best of care from
her family.
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Sophia, is now with her family in Ghana where
she will be able to attend the funeral of her
brother.

We remember Marlene and send our love as she
adjusts to life without Henry.

Please pray for Pauline, Michelle's sister who has
a cancer diagnosis and is awaiting treatment.

By the time you read this Sandra F should be
back home from hospital where she has been
since April. We are thankful she is recovered and
look forward to seeing her in church once again.

We offer our prayers and condolences to Clifford
and his family on the recent death of his moth-
er.

My own mother Kathleen thanks you all for your
prayers and enquiries about her health. She said
she feels like a celebrity. LB

Audrey has been feeling a little fragile of late
and we send our love and best wishes and hope
we will  see her in church again very soon.
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Brian and Kathleen's health is changeable and so
they take each day as it comes. They remain
hopeful that they will be able to return to church
in the future.

We send our love and prayers to Sandra R who
continues with treatment that at times is
uncomfortable.

We remember all in our church circuit who are
feeling sad, worried or are ill. Please pray that
they will nd some peace and comfort.

Celebrating their birthdays this month are:

Michelle Garner on 3rd July

Lynsey Higgins on 4th July

Tim Wright on 29th July

A VERY HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU ALL
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WHATS ON………..

Beacontree Heath  Church will be holding their

summer sale on Saturday 2nd July, from 10.30 am.

Stalls and refreshments (including lunch) will be
available.

There will be a dedicated table raising funds for the
charity Solving Kids Cancer.

Did you know that Gants Hill Church operates

Open  Thursday which is a place where  anyone

in the  neighbourhood can go for co ee/tea

and chat from 12noon to 4pm!

Free WiFi is also available for visitors.
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Church Anniversary and BBQ

Sunday 3rd July is our

Church Anniversary. We will be

celebrating by having our annual BBQ down at
The  Rodings. This is on Roding Lane South. You
can get the 366 bus there, or if you would like a
lift, please see Jo or one of the stewards.

It is a bring and share event, with sausages and
burgers too.

Let’s hope the sun shines,  See you there!

IF YOU HAVE ANY BIG GARDEN GAMES .

PLEASE BRING THEM WITH YOU.

THE SATURDAY LUNCH

As we have the BBQ in July, The Saturday Lunch will resume
on 6th August in the parlour. Rather than ask you individually,
there will be a list by the coffee hatch for you to add your
names.  Do please bring a friend if you wish.

Ruth and Lorraine



12

The Bible Society at Lambeth Palace

Ilford High Road Methodist Sunday School used to take us to
The British and Foreign Bible Society in Queen Victoria St,
London. The building was sold and is no longer there.

My friend Eileen in Bexley invited me to the above event on
Monday 16th May. There were four excellent speakers,
including a Welshman who lives in Woodford Green.

FLEUR DORRELL showed pictures of scripture in art –
among others: Giotto, Caravaggio  and Ford Maddox Brown.
We were each given a photo of his painting `Jesus washing
Peter’s feet,’ a picture I don’t remember seeing before.

GARETH DAVIES talked about the trauma counselling
project—very important in the light of recent events.

NIGEL LANGFORD, who lives in Woodford Green, shared the
Bible Society's domestic mission in England and Wales.

A Lambeth Palace volunteer was to have given a brief history
of the place, but someone else showed pictures and gave a
commentary.

It was a wonderful experience to be in such beautiful
surroundings, very reminiscent of the Palace of Westminster
just across the River Thames.

Susan Ruckes

Thank you Sue for sharing what must have been a fascinating
afternoon.   LB
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A Prayer for Pride Month

Gracious God,

As during Pride month we are reminded of your love
for all people, help all those who experience
internalised homophobia because of the burden of
their surroundings and trauma of their past.

May the grace and peace of Christ dwell richly in our
hearts, so that we may be unburdened by shame,
and see ourselves as you truly see us; as your
precious and diverse sons and daughters in Christ.

Hear the cries of our hearts and free us by the power
of your Holy Spirit. Amen

Frank
Thank you to everyone who kindly donated to
Action for children in memory of my dad, Frank. Just
over £900.00 has been raised. An amazing total!

Jo

and an amazing man  LB
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The Platinum Jubilee Afternoon Tea

Thank you from Team Jubilee

We were pleased to hear such positive feedback
from everyone who attended our   Jubilee Tea
Afternoon and supported our  fundraising for the
Ukraine Appeal. Following the event we were
given further donations which brought our final
figure to an amazing total of £531.45p. Our
grateful thanks to you all.

We would also like to thank everyone who
volunteered to help us with the activities and to
the Band whose many talents ensured our
afternoon went with a ‘swing’.

THANK YOU EVERYONE
from

TEAM JUBILEE

Anne, Sandra, Ruth, Jo, Michelle, Kay, Jake,
Peter, Lorraine & Angie

Thank you Anne….it was a memorable day

Watch out for a photo display on the church notice
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Colouring Page
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.St Barnabas Church Patronal Festival

What better day than 11th June 2022 could there be
to have a tea party to display the building plans for
the church.

St Barnabas Church, Bexley was built about forty
years ago. A structure without toilets, water and
originally without electricity was erected nearby at
about the same time. It has been used ever since—
notably by an art class. It is hoped that a new build-
ing in a different location will replace this structure.

My friend Eileen, a member of St Barnabas
congregation, invited me to the tea party.

The building plans were set out in two locations.
Seating was arranged near the tea trolly and table
with cakes. Eileen took groups outside to view the
proposed site.

I met church members, the leader of the weekday
nursery and the lady  who runs the art class. We all
learned a lot from the afternoon.

On Sunday 12th June, the curate preached on St
Barnabas, the Man who Encouraged. In Acts chapter
11, it says `Barnabas encouraged them all to hold
fast to the Lord….for he was a good man.

I’d like to imagine St Barnabas visiting `his church on

11th June. I could see him listening to the people’s
discussion of the plans, enjoying a cup of tea and
cake. Most of all he would encourage them to go on
with their vision of the future.

`you ladies may not be as young and fit as you were,
but you're HERE and you know what is needed,’ he
might say.

Susan Ruckes
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Some see hard work.
You see a Happy Ever After.

Foster for Redbridge.

You could be the one to teach a teenager
independence and help to guide and coach them into
adulthood.

Over 200 children in Redbridge are unable to stay at
home for a    variety of different reasons and need
foster care. Be the change that they need and help to
make a difference to their life.

If you have a place in your heart and home to foster a
young person, please call us on 020 8708 6068
or email fostering@redbridge.gov.uk

or join us on our next virtual information session on
15 July 2022 10am to 11am.

Visit https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/foster-for-
redbridge-coffee-morning-150722-10-11am-tickets-
240067848397 to book a place.

Many thanks again for the support! It is really
appreciated.
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SUPPORT REDBRIDGE FOOD BANK
Helping Local People in Crisis

Jubilee Church14 Granville Road Ilford IG1 4JY
Website: www.redbridge.foodbank.org.uk/

Phone: 020 8518 0056

The Foodbank has distributed 11,500 3 day emergency
parcels between April 2021 - March 2022

Foodbanks in the borough are:

The Jubilee Church Ilford (Tues, Wed, Sat);

All Saints Goodmayes & Woodford Baptist Church (Fri)

Grange Hill Methodist (Sat)

Our shopping list is:

Tinned Meat/Fish    Custard/Rice Pudding
Tinned Fruit        Pasta Sauce       Jam/Spreads
Long Life Milk and Juice    Tinned Spaghetti
Sanitary items      Toilet Paper       Toiletries
Size 6+ Nappies

Donations of Money are also very welcome.
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NEWS FROM TDY
Our shiny, new Instagram page!

The Drive Youth (TDY) are pleased to present The Drive’s
brand new Instagram page!

We will post content, including photos of the church and
yers for events, to continue our push to engage the

local community and grow our congregation.

Currently, we are looking to post photos of the church
with activities going on.

If you have any pictures of past services or events at The
Drive, please let Bambo or I know so we can get these
from you.

We can be found on instagram.com/thedrivemethodist

or by typing @thedrivemethodist in the search tool of

the Instagram app itself. Please give us a follow! :)

Rochelle

This is so exciting Rochelle. Thank you TDY for your hard

work and inspiration. LB

TDY

Our young people have been busy with studying, exams,
assessments, and deadlines. We wish them all well. It’s a
tough time, but the summer holidays will soon be here.

We look forward to seeing you all again soon.

Jo
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MCH, Marylebone Road - the end of an era
On the a ernoon of 25th May I a ended an event at Methodist

Church House to mark the closure of the building at 25

Marylebone Road. Upon arrival we were invited to explore the

pilgrimage  journey of exhibits, video, photos and stories on each

floor.

The a ernoon included a worship service celebra ng God and

the work of MCH.  It followed a pilgrimage theme through four

stages: The Journey begins, The Pilgrim Path, Holy Encounter and

The Next Journey Begins. With hymns and prayers, the service

was led by a number of people including the Revd Michaela

Youngson, Asst  Secretary of the Conference, and at the me of

wri ng, the President and Vice-president of the Conference, the

Revd Sonia Hicks and Mrs Barbara Easton. A representa ve of

the staff, mission partners and wider connexion gave their mem-

ories. It was a lovely and moving service, and, although sad, a

celebra on of all the work undertaken at MCH.  At the end of the

a ernoon we were all given an a ernoon tea picnic box.

I joined the Connexional Team at MCH in 2001. My first job was

as administrator for the editor of Flame magazine, Philippa

Normanton. When Flame ceased publica on in 2004 I became

administrator to the Revd Micky Youngson in her role as
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Secretary for Pastoral Care and Spirituality . When the Team restruc-

tured in 2008, I was         redeployed as an  administrator in the Mis-

sion and Advocacy office where I remained un l I re red in 2020.

Work on a new mission house in Marylebone Road started in 1939

and the Methodist Missionary Society moved in in 1946 having

previously been in Bishopsgate. For a period in World War 2 the BBC

also moved in. There were a number of divisional connexional

buildings and the decision was taken to restructure all the offices

into one Connexional Team. In 1996 the Team (apart from Property)

was centralised at 25 Marylebone Road and the building became

known as Methodist Church House. With a wide sweeping staircase

some of the rooms in the current building have original featured

wood from all around the world. The plaques around the bronze

front door feature scenes from India, Ceylon, Burma, West Indies

and China. Above the door is a frieze made from Portland stone and

represents The Fishers of Men designed by David Evans.

On the first floor is a large mee ng room, called the Richmond

Room, named a er the Methodist Training College in Surrey.  This

room houses four large boards commemora ng 125 missionaries

who trained at the college, lis ng their name, place of service, year

of entry into the college and year of death.



22

The first of these missionaries was James H Wayte who, in 1845,

volunteered to fill a missionary vacancy in Sierra Leone. He died

three months later of a ‘violent fever’. Many of the missionaries

died prematurely, soon a er arriving in their mission sta on.  In

the 1850s the most riskiest places to serve were West Africa,

West Indies and Honduras. The Richmond College boards made a

great impression on German Lutheran pastor and  theologian,

Dietrich   Bonhoeffer when he visited the college in 1934. He

would draw a en on to the boards to rally the pastors in

Germany who were struggling against the state.  The Richmond

Room also displays a large pain ng by Henry Perlee Parker

showing John Wesley, aged 6, being rescued from a fire at the

family home, Epworth Rectory, in 1709. He had a miraculous

escape which convinced his mother,    Susanna, that her son was a

‘brand plucked from the burning’. Also on the first floor is the

Chapel displaying lovely stained glass  windows. In addi on to

daily prayers and Holy Communion, the Chapel is always open for

staff to use for private prayer.  Other mee ng rooms in the

building are named a er past Presidents of Conference, (Thomas)

Coke, (Kenneth) Greet, (Kathleen)  Richardson, and (Brian) Beck.

I understand that the current team are due to move out later this

year and hot desk at the Church of England offices in
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Westminster.  New offices will then become available at Tavistock
Square in 2024. I was so pleased to a end the event and it was
lovely to see old  colleagues and good friends. I had a lot of fun
working at MCH and I miss my me there, not least that sweeping
staircase. My friend reminded me of how whenever I came down it I
would sing the Strictly Come Dancing theme tune and stop on the
landings to wave to the imaginary audience! Happy mes!

Diane Foster.

A special place and so interes ng. Thank you Diane. LB

VALENTINE SINGERS

FAURÉ REQUIEM
with

Mozart - Laudate Dominum
and music by Stainer, Parry and Purcell

Saturday 16 July at 8pm
at St Andrew’s Church, The Drive, Ilford.  IG1 3PE

£13 (£7 students/benefit holders) (buy in advance - £15/£9
on the door!)

Free admission for under 16s!
phone 020 8550 4654 or visit our website

www.valentinesingers.org
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News from the Religious Educa on Resources Project
Dear Friends,

As I write this I reflect back on the year I have had with the

Religious Educa on Resources Project and it has again been any-

thing but a normal year. Whilst children have been back in school,

absences due to Covid 19 have meant that lessons have been

altered, metables changed and the curriculum disrupted. In

many cases RE has been put on the back burner whilst other

subjects have had   extra catch-up me.

Nevertheless we have s ll been able to offer advice and assis-

tance to those schools who con nue to consider RE and in

par cular the Chris an story, as an important part of their

curriculum.  To date I have spoken to well over 2200 children this

year on aspects such as ‘what does it mean to be a Chris an? and

‘the inspira on of Jesus’. I always include as many opportuni es

for discussion as possible within a session as well as covering the

learning objec ves           suggested by the teachers. As we

approach the end of term there are church visits to Barkingside

and Seven Kings churches and it is good to see these up and

running again.

A new agreed RE syllabus has been launched for Redbridge this

year and will be implemented in full next September.
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Over the summer I will be looking at this and the changes required
to my sessions. I will also be working on the Annual Report which
will be issued later in the year. Most importantly I need to
understand the correct approach to an ever changing environment
in educa on so that as a Circuit we can con nue to be a Chris an
presence in our local schools.

Thank you for all your prayers and support over this year.

God Bless

Carol Dawson (RERP Schools Worker)

www.rerp-methodsit-church.org.uk

info@rerp-methodist-church.org.uk

Brian's Musings……………..

`If you think you can do a thing or think you can’t do a
thing, you are right!’

Henry Ford

`Most men lead lives of quiet desperation and go to
the grave with the song still on them.’

Henry David Thoreau



26

Iris

My granddaughter, Iris, studies at a centre

for children who are dyslexic. Recently my

family and I attended an awards evening,

at All Saint’s Church, Woodford Wells.

It was to celebrate all the children’s

achievements over the year. Iris was

awarded a medal and certi cate. We

watched some inspirational video clips

from Princess Beatrice and Kiera Knightly,

who are both dyslexics. The children were

told that they were  superheroes, and

their superpower was called dyslexia. We

are very proud grandparents.

Jo

Well done,  Super Iris
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Shirley Erena Murray – hymnwriter

In ten years of using our hymnal Singing the Faith, we have sung just

over half of the songs in the book at least once.  I had a look through

my massive spreadsheet to see what we’re missing, and came across

the 10 hymns by Shirley Erena Murray, none of which we had used.

So we sang StF 408 How small a spark has lit a living fire back in May

on Aldersgate Sunday.  There is an interes ng ar cle about Shirley,

who died in January 2020 in Wellington, New Zealand, on the Singing

the Faith Plus website.  The following is a small extract; type “Singing

the Faith Plus Shirley Erena Murray” into your favourite search

engine to find the whole ar cle.

Shirley Erena Murray is one of Singing the Faith’s ten most

represented authors.  She is also the only woman within that group.

Neither of these facts is insignificant (her name didn’t appear at all in

the 1983 UK Methodist hymn book, Hymns & Psalms).  Undoubtedly

more important to Shirley herself, however, was the fact that her

work represents the hymnody and voice of her homeland, New

Zealand.

Born in 1931 and raised in a Methodist family, Shirley married a

Presbyterian minister, John Murray, and some of her earliest hymns

were responses to John’s need for an apt text to accompany a

par cular sermon or service.
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The reason why I began to write hymns is… connected to the

ethos of being a New Zealander. We have an a tude of 'do it

yourself'’ – a kind of pioneer spirit which is not in mated by too

much tradi on and actually welcomes inven veness.  It seemed

to me that the hymns we sang had no resonance with the world I

lived in… there was no imagery that evoked a par cular

environment, no landscape of thought to accommodate the

southern hemisphere (think of 'In the bleak midwinter' in high

summer, for example), no connec on with the Maori culture of

our society, which is officially bicultural, nothing to ar culate our

own hopes and visions.

Her hymns and carols address a wide spectrum of themes ranging

from the seasons of the Church year to human rights, care of

crea on, women's concerns and above all, peace. "Crea ng

jus ce and joy means walking into the territory of basic human

rights, as Jesus did. It means being aware of our own fragility as

well as our planet's, and using technology wisely."

"I have wanted to move to where Christ consciousness as well as

Chris an conscience meshes with the world I experience in my

own life and me.  Almost everything I have wri en revolves,

ul mately, round the concept of ‘peace’ in all its manifesta ons."

Peace, for Shirley Erena Murray, was a many faceted concept,

always ed to jus ce. It included being at one with our
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environment, as well as with other people.

n the end, Shirley's task, as she saw it, was to write hymns that    re-

flected everyday experience, locally, na onally and globally.  "I ap-

preciate and relate to precise and clean language," she wrote, "as

opposed to flowery and fudgy. I am, in kni ng parlance, a plain

rather than purl sort of writer. I like language that gives a jolt of

reality."

Let’s hope we can explore more of Shirley’s hymns soon.

Andrew Taylor.

Thank you Andrew for introducing us to Shirley Erena Murray. LB

_  _  _  _  _  _  _

The English Language

I before E

Except when your foreign neighbour Keith receives

eight counterfeit beige sleighs from feisty caffeinated

weightlifters...….Weird
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Becoming a Dementia Friendly Church

The Connexional Safeguarding Team hosted a Zoom
webinar on the topic of Dementia-Friendly churches back in
November. I joined this webinar and was so impressed with
the information , variety of speakers and suggestions on
small changes that could be made to make our churches
Dementia friendly. This webinar is now available to view on
YouTube.

Areas covered included:

 Dementia awareness raising,
 the theology of personhood and spirituality in dementia,
 safeguarding vulnerable adults with dementia
 practical tips on making our church buildings more

dementia-friendly,
 advice on understanding ‘challenging’ behaviours and
 positive stories from Methodist churches who already

are  leading in this area.
speakers are:

Revd Vicci Davidson is Superintendent Minister of the
Thames Valley Circuit, currently piloting a monthly service
for those   living with dementia: "Teatime for the Soul".

Sara Wilcox - founder and CEO of the charity Pathways
Through Dementia (PTD). She previously worked at the
Court of Protection, as an advocate for people living with
dementia, and at Alzheimer’s Society.
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Julie Peek is a Mission Enabler for Older People within the
Southend & Leigh circuit part of Beds, Essex and Herts District.
Creator of Memory Worship, a worship for those with and
without dementia that in 2017 was awarded the Premier Radio
Love Britain and Ireland Award for working with older people.

Revd Philip Wagstaff is currently the Superintendent Minister
of the Hastings, Bexhill and Rye circuit.

Sara Wilcox is the founder and CEO of the charity Pathways
Through Dementia (PTD). She previously worked at the Court
of Protection, as an advocate for people living with dementia,
and at Alzheimer’s Society as their Legal & Welfare officer.

Susan Wishart is a qualified and registered social worker, she
is one of the District Safeguarding Officers in Yorkshire West.

Revd Dr Patricia Malham began her professional life as a
Psychiatrist before moving into general practice for 20 years.
Her special interest was always in mental illness and
dementia.

John Swinton is an ordained minister of the Church of Scot-
land and Master of Christ's College, the university's       theo-
logical college. In 2016 he was awarded the Michael   Ramsey
Prize for theological writing for his book Dementia: Living in the
Memories of God.

I urge you to take a look.LB
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A METHODIST WAY OF LIFE

Serve

We will help people in our communities and beyond

“Who is my neighbour?” was the question a lawyer posed to
Jesus.

In response, Jesus told the parable of the Good Samaritan –
a moving story of a man who acted with compassion
towards another who had been attacked and robbed (Luke
10:25-37).

The surprise in the story is that the neighbour is neither the
person next door nor someone in the village. The shock in
the story is that the person showing kindness is Samaritan, a
member of a group despised by many Jews.

In using a parable, Jesus shifts the notion of neighbour away
from locality to the arena of need, and compassionate
action. Anyone you come across might be a neighbour to
you. You are being a good neighbour when you help a person
in need.

Being a good neighbour can be the simple action of

 lending a garden tool to the woman next door
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 talking to someone on a train
 volunteering at the local hospice
 lending an ear to a work colleague facing a difficult

situation.

In all of these things the service is mutual: both sides give and
receive.

Churches have a good record of serving their communities.
Church buildings are often meeting places for many community
groups. In addition, the church may support coffee mornings,
toddler groups, luncheon clubs, uniformed organisations and
many other activities.

Lets continue to serve in Jesus’ name.

————————————————————————————————————

Christians Against Poverty  CAP

Do you need help with debt?

Debt Coaches at London Ilford Debt Centre:

Fumi Popoola-Akintemi Debt Coach

Call 0800 328 0006

George Ajanlekoko Debt Coach
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Safeguarding at The Drive

I am pleased to report that we are now following the
Safer Recruitment Process for anyone who offers their
time and effort to take on a voluntary role in the
church.

This is an essential process, that demonstrates the
value we place on our volunteers; ensuring that they
have support and  a clear description and  understanding
of their role.

TRAINING

Advanced Module Safeguarding Training

Saturday 02 July | 10am - 3:30pm | To be held at

Methodist Central Hall, Westminster|

Advanced Module Safeguarding Training

Saturday 09 July | 10am - 12pm | To be held on Zoom

Foundation Module Training Online

Tuesday 5th July  10am—2.30pm

Registration closes on 4th July
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CHURCH DIARY FOR JULY

3th July 11.15am - Sunday Worship - HC
Church Anniversary led by Rev. Mmasape Zihle

Followed by Fellowship and BBQ lunch at The
Rodings. (see list at back of the church)

10th July 11.15am - Sunday Worship
Led by  Rev. Mmasape Zihle

17th July 11.15am - Sunday Worship
Led by Janet Pearson

24th July 11.15am - Sunday Worship
Led by The Drive Youth

31st July 11.15am - Sunday Worship
Led by Sharon Grundy
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